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August 1, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits a report and motion responsive to Adopted Budget Ordinance 17476, Section 109, Proviso 1, which restricts the expenditure of $1,000,000. As required, the report describes the accomplishments in 2011 and 2012 of the Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC), the SWAC work plan for 2013 and 2014, and research and analysis the Solid Waste Division (division) is conducting regarding strategies and options for waste disposal after the Cedar Hills landfill reaches capacity and closes.
Representation on SWAC includes interested citizens, public interest groups, labor, recycling businesses, the marketing sector, manufacturing, the waste management industry, and local elected officials, and the division’s work with the SWAC supports the public engagement goal of the King County Strategic Plan. Research and analysis regarding strategies and options for waste disposal support the Strategic Plan goals of environmental sustainability and financial stewardship. 
This legislation supports the objectives and strategies of the Strategic Climate Action Plan through research and analysis regarding strategies and options for waste disposal, by encouraging public awareness of consumption issues, and by focusing on materials management.
The accomplishments and work programs described in this report were made with the full involvement of the members of the SWAC, who are the primary stakeholders in these processes.

It is estimated that this report required 36 staff hours to produce, costing $2,880.  
Thank you for your continued support of the division’s efforts to provide environmentally-responsible and efficient solid waste service to the residents and businesses of King County.
If you have any questions, please contact Kevin Kiernan, Assistant Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-263-3583.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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